
 

 

Dear Year 1, 

We have an exciting Easter Holiday challenge for you to complete! Earlier this term we 

started to look at different bridges and you had a go at building one out of materials we had 

in the classroom. During the holidays we would like to make your own bridge. You might 

like to draw your design and label it with the materials you will be using, just like you’ve 

done in school. We would then like to see you make your own river for the bridge to cross. 

You could make this by using collage materials, paint, fabric materials or any other ideas 

you might have.  Then, you will need to make your bridge using junk modelling such as 

cardboard, insides of loo roll, lolly sticks, string, rolled up newspaper and anything else you 

might think of. We’re going to be looking for some interesting models too! You might want 

to try and make a bridge you already know about. Below are pictures of some famous 

bridges that you might recognise.   

           

 Golden Gate Bridge, San Francisco, California                 Sydney Harbour Bridge, Sydney, 

Australia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tower Bridge, London, England 

When you have built your bridge, we would like you to send a picture in to your class email 

address. You might want to measure your bridge. What is the length and height of your 

 



bridge? You might like to see how steady your bridge is. How many Lego blocks can your 

bridge hold?  

You have the whole holidays to do this project and you can send the photos to us until the 

end of the day on Friday 17th April.  

Happy making! 

Mrs Russell, Mrs Mill, Mrs Sweatman and Mrs Shortland 


